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ACADEMIC DIVISION MEETING

FRIDAY, April 15, 2011
ROOM C101 
1:00 P.M.

Meeting called to order by Chairperson, Kent Harding.  

Who am I? -  Faculty person this month was Phil Mayer (Economics) and the staff person Tia D’Alessandro (Educational Assistant).  Thanks Tia and Phil for participating and sharing those adorable pictures!
Minutes distributed were not complete.  Kent had corrected minutes which noted that the date of the student Poster contest is May 6th.  Also, the correct motion made by Phil Mayer was regarding Amanda McTaggart’s position.  Motion made and seconded (DeFrance/Brammer) to approve minutes from the March meeting with the noted corrections.  Approved unanimously. 
Kent noted that there has been a reluctance of participants for Who Am I?  This was created to help us to get to know each other; please take part in this effort.
AGENDA CHANGES – No changes 
ANNOUNCEMENTS

· Lock-down procedures – Dean Lopez – Unfortunately Dean Lopez was not able to make his presentation today; it will be done at the May meeting.
· Ed Tech – Larry Flick  - Larry gave a brief presentation on “How to make your life easier”.  He demonstrated how to install a Publisher Created Exam into Blackboard Vista in less than five minutes.  Copies of process were distributed. Kem Barfield, Amanda McTaggart are very knowledgeable and helpful as are other members of the Ed Tech committee.
· Emeriti Faculty & Staff Reception – Dave Ferreira – A celebratory reception will be held in the Dean Joseph S. Anderson, Jr. Courtyard on Friday, April 29th from 3:00 – 5:00 p.m.   Please RSVP to Dave by next week if you are planning on attending as they need to prepare food.  
· Storytelling Events – Sheila Skahan – Sheila noted that Peg Donovan, an internationally renowned storyteller in residence at Connecticut College will be reading in our Art Gallery on Monday, April 18th from 5-6 pm and Ann Shapiro, also an internationally renowned storyteller in residence at Connecticut College will be reading on April 20th in the Art Gallery from 6:30 – 7:30 p.m.  This is in celebration of National Library Week.  All are welcome and encouraged to attend!  
· Sheila also reminded everyone that the Child Care program housed here on campus is not run by Three Rivers, but Pooh Corner.
· Brian Clinton – TRCC Dragon Boat Racing Team  – As the Captain of TRCC’s Dragon Boat Racing Team for Norwich Riverfest, Brian was soliciting for 3-4 more team members and donations to help pay the $1,000 entrance fee for the team.  He showed “promotional” slides of Team TRCC in rare form!!!   
· Will Hare – Heifer International Fundraiser – Will announced that he and Dean Lopez  will be rowing in the entrance foyer on Tuesday, May 10th as a fundraiser for Heifer International.  Please come by to encourage them and make a donation.
· Joan Graham – PTK -   There were 140 new inductees for this academic year; approximately 60 participated in the induction ceremony.
DEAN’S REPORT – Dean Branchini gave an update on various projects.
· Developmental Education Policy Proposal – Discussed recently at the Joint Dean’s Council.  --   

· Some concerns noted was what is the definition of Developmental Education and should lit go forth?

· Accuplacer deemed not a good measure of success

· Partner K-12 curricululm

· Need to have good rapport with adult education

· Review & enforce policies affecting student success i.e., currently allow student to re-take courses

· Prepare students for college-level coursework

· Develop common developmental course sequence

· Can’t go by Accuplacer scores – need to tighten testing

· Alternative approaches – Academies for those students

· Occupational Pathways – AAS degree

· Legislative action to enable high school students to use basic adult ed. services.  Will be posted once received.

· Capping enrollment – All colleges have been asked to maintain enrollment; cap growth.  Stabilize for the next year or two.  How do we do that?

· Limiting number of transfer students
· Enforce Financial Aid deadlines – pay up front or wait until next semester to take class

· Delete students for non-payment  - Strictly enforce!!

· Students to be notified by email of urgency to register early

· Check registration history and guide students more appropriately – manage enrollment

· Increase cap in courses in general; in particular DL courses.  Preference onground/DL

· May need to close out some options to students going into “shadow mode”.  Communication will be distributed regarding “shadow classes”.

President Jones spoke on capping transfer as opposed to traditional high school applicants.

We are looking at adding/late opening classes.  Dean Branchini stated that she has no problem talking with faculty regarding course loads.

A suggestion was made to send a blanket email to students wanting to enroll in “shadow classes”.  

Motion made and seconded (DeFrance/Wallett) to suspend agenda and continue discussion with Dean Branchini.  Unanimously approved.

Dean Branchini noted that we are not the only community college doing this (capping enrollment); others did this last year.  An announcement was made by Dan Zaneski at the High School Counselors’ Breakfast held here at TRCC regarding this.  

We are trying to do this as strategically as possible so as not to cause any undue stress.  Update postings will be made on MyCommnet for students regarding registration policy on newly placed students on Academic Probation/Suspension.

· Time Reporting for Adjunct Faculty – Dean Branchini noted that at the end of this semester, adjunct faculty will be required to verify their hours; this includes any full-time faculty working on an adjunct basis elsewhere.  This will be a pilot this year.  This reporting mechanism can be found on MyComment on a drop down screen when grades are turned in.  This was initiated by a report from the state auditors.  Communication will be sent to all faculty shortly.
· Nursing – Ellen Freeman, the newly appointed Director of Nursing and Allied Health reported that there are currently 12 Full-time faculty in Nursing with 96 students being admitted every semesters which account for 200 students at all times.  The program has just been accredited for 8 years by the NLNAC.  They are requesting one full-time lab coordinator; 2 full-time tenure track faculty (which are currently one year appointments) and 1 full-time Research Coordinator (which is currently an EA position).  
· Technology Department – The Technology Department had a retreat and talked about envisioning the future.  They paired with Continuing Education and brought in an outside speaker.  Committee work being put together for distribution.
Don’t forget the good the good work we do!  If you want to share anything, please let Dean Branchini know!  

Still looking for a committee to look at the process for cross-listing courses.  

Additional Responsibility proposals are due by the end of May. The column for estimated time on spreadsheet is obsolete; it is not prescriptive; not to be used as a measure.  It will be left on the form, you can use it if you wish.

COMMITTEE REPORTS - NONE
OLD BUSINESS 
· Nominations for Academic Chair – Only one received to date – Kent Harding.  Nominations were opened from floor….none received.  Need to check Governance document to see if more than one name is needed to go forward.  Will follow up with procedure.
· Motion to retain On-line Education Technologist support position.  Support of student technical support; written as support of staff, nothing for students.  Duties in job description do not include helping students.  Identify need for student support of software issues.  A vote was called to support the original motion; majority in favor; 2 opposed; motion carried.  Motion made and seconded (Kennedy/Brammer) to write motion regarding duties of Education Technologist.

· Motion made and seconded (Decker/Topping) to fill faculty positions as presented.  It was noted that there are fewer tenure track faculty as opposed to 2003.  An amendment was proposed to read “administration to fill appropriated tenure track positions”.  Dean Branchini informed the Division that tenure track positions are based on FTE to match General Fund which is voted on by the Legislature/budget.  Question was called to support the motion as amended; 35 support; 0 opposed; 7 abstention.  Kent noted that he will convey the results to Cabinet.
Kent asked if Division minded if meeting was extended for 15 minutes to accommodate Steve Neufeld’s presentation on the Gen Ed Assessment Outcomes.  Agreed!
NEW BUSINESS - None
OPEN DISCUSSION

· Gen Ed Progress Report – Steve Neufeld thanked the Gen Ed Task Force: Art Braza, June Decker, Bill Dopirak, Joan Graham, George Rezendes, Lili Rafeldt, Tricia Sauter, Michael Stutz and Steve Weiss for their help.

A copy of the report was distributed to all as Steve presented the information on a PowerPoint presentation.

The Assessment Team consisted of:
Critical Thinking – Teri Ashton, Janet Hagen, Susen Topping

Quantitative – Terry Delaney, Ann McNamara

The goal is to have four members on each team

Steve noted that the Spring 2011 assessment needs more 200 level courses.  It is important to have unmarked copies; we need 3-4 people per team and 4 teams.

The college needs to take results of assessment and make it college-wide not top down approach.  Need to have college-wide discussion; perhaps a Professional Development Day discussion?

There being no further business, a motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting at 
3:30 p.m.  The next meeting will be held on May 13th at 1:00 p.m. in Room C101.[image: image1.png]




